
 

 

16 October 2023 

 

 

The Interment Right Holder  

Camden General Cemetery 

 

 

Dear Interment Right Holder, 

 

Camden General Cemetery Clean Up – second project notification letter  

 

I am writing in relation to my previous correspondence dated Monday 11 September 2023, notifying you 

about the commencement of the Camden General Cemetery Clean Up Project. I would like to 

acknowledge and thank everyone who has attended the Cemetery so far and collected or removed the 

items that do not meet the Rules and Conditions for Burials.  

 

These items include, but are not limited to: 

• Any item consisting of glass, porcelain, brick, cement, wood and metal; 

• Chairs, bench seats, barbecues, cooking amenities and umbrellas; 

• Unsecured, unapproved, dangerous items, including water-holding vessels and wind chimes; 

and  

• Tributes, memorial and sentimental items such as wreaths, baskets, toys, souvenirs, flags, 

clothing and all other decorative and loose items. 

 
The notification period for this project is coming to an end soon, and to ensure Camden Cemetery remains 
safe and presentable, this follow up letter is a reminder for you to please attend the cemetery, if you 
haven’t so already, to remove any items you wish to keep from your loved one’s burial sites, no later than 
Sunday 29 October 2023. 
 

Any items remaining in the Cemetery after this date, that do not meet the Camden General Cemetery 

Rules and Conditions for Burials, will be removed by Council. To arrange collection of items removed by 

Council as part of this project, please email cemetery@camden.nsw.gov.au and provide information 

including the grave location (section, row and plot number) and a team member will be in contact to 

arrange an appointment time for collection. 

 

For more information on this project or to access the translation service, please visit Council’s website at 

www.camden.nsw.gov.au. 

 

We thank you for your understanding and your assistance in helping Council to keep Camden Cemetery 

safe and presentable for everyone who visits.  
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This information is important, if you need help understanding this letter, please call the Translating and 

Interpreating Service (TIS) and ask them to contact Camden Council on 13 226 336 on your behalf.    

 

If you have any questions or for further information relating to this project, please contact Council’s Sport 

and Recreation Team on 13 CAMDEN (13 226336) or via email on cemetery@camden.nsw.gov.au 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Dana Spence  

Manager Sport and Recreation
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